
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD NOVEMBER 26, 2012 
 
 
 
 
The Common Council of the City of Somerset, Kentucky met in a regular meeting on Monday 
November 26, 2012, at 7:00 p.m. with the following present: Mayor Pro Tem Jim Rutherford. 
Council Members: Jerry Burnett, Jim Rutherford, Linda Stringer, Jerry Wheeldon, Mark 
Beasley, Jerry Girdler, Mike New, Donna Hunley, John Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Pat Bourne. 
City Attorney Carrie Wiese and City Clerk David Godsey. Absent: Council Member Tom 
Eastham.   
 
Mr. Beasley moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on November 12, 2012, 
along with the reports as mailed.  Mr. Mitchell seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following 
Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. 
Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
Mr. Minton moved for the Council to present a Resolution stating that City Officials and the City 
Attorney investigate the process of pricing gasoline, obtain an expert if needed, and look into 
legal actions if necessary. Mr. Mitchell seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following 
Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. 
Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
Mr. Wheeldon moved to approve the following Municipal Order objecting to the City of 
Burnside's intent and desire to annex a portion of Highway 2301. Mr. Beasley seconded the 
motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. 
Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. 
Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
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Mr. Bourne moved to approve the following bid for a new natural gas powered garbage truck in 
the amount of $236,366.00. The bid being awarded to Municipal Equipment. Mr. Mitchell 
seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, 
Mr. Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, 
Mr. Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
 

  

 
Mr. Mitchell moved to refund the following amounts paid on City taxes: 2012 to Glenna Helton 
in the amount of $41.99.  Mr. Bourne seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council 
Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, Mr. Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, 
Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
Mr. Wheeldon moved to go into executive session to discuss current legal actions. Mr. Mitchell 
seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mr. Burnett, 
Mr. Rutherford, Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, 
Mr. Minton, Jim Mitchell, and Mr. Bourne. 
 
 
 

 
No action taken in executive session. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.   
      
 
 
 

APPROVED:       
       MAYOR 

 
 
ATTEST:       
         CITY CLERK        
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